## **BOARD OF EDUCATION**

City Hall - 45 Lyon Terrace Bridgeport, Connecticut 06604



MEMBERS OF THE BOARD cont.

TIHEBA BAIN

CHRISTINE BAPTISTE-PEREZ, ESQ.

AKISHA L. CASSERMERE

WILLIE MEDINA

ROBERT J. TRABER

ANDRE WOODSON

ALBERT BENEJAN GRAJALES Secretary

JOSEPH SOKOLOVIC Vice-Chair

ROYCE AVERY, Ed.D.

Interim Superintendent of Schools

MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

JENNIFER PEREZ, LMSW

Chair

"Changing Futures and Achieving Excellence Together"

January 17, 2025

## Dear Parents and Staff:

The administration of the Bridgeport School District would like to provide you with notification that a 10% reevaluation radon-in-air testing will be conducted on January 28, 2025. According to Connecticut General Statute 10-220(d), schools are required to inspect and evaluate the indoor air quality of school buildings by 2008 and every 5 years after the initial radon testing. This required inspection and evaluation of indoor air quality includes evaluation of radon in air for 10% re-evaluation.

Atlas Technical Consultants, LLC will conduct the radon testing. To test for radon in air, small canisters containing charcoal will be placed in each of the occupied rooms that are in contact with the ground. These canisters will be left in place for three school days. You will be informed of the radon test results and interpretations as soon as possible. In the event that high radon levels are found, steps will be taken to correct the problem using methods suggested by the United States Environmental Protection Agency.

If you have further questions or concerns regarding radon, please feel free to contact the Bridgeport Health Department at (203) 576-7468, or the State of Connecticut Department of Public Health Radon Program at (860) 509-7367.

Thank you, in advance, for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

Rovce Avery, Ed.D.

Interim Superintendent of Schools